Greater Manchester Orienteering Activities

Minutes of the 28th Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 1st May 2014

 South Manchester Quaker Meeting House, 82 Wythenshawe Road, Northenden 
PRESENT

Caroline Barcham, Sue Birkinshaw, John Britton, Grahame Crawshaw, Irene Crawshaw, Kath Etherden, 

Andrew Gregory, Margaret Gregory, Alan Heron, Peter Lomas, Alan Ogden, Steve Round 

1. APOLOGIES

Phil Ellis, Mike Greenwood, Pete Kidd, Rae Lomas, Frank Rose, Kath Rose, Vicky Thornton, Paul Turner

2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE 2013 AGM
Accepted as a true record. Proposed by Margaret Gregory. Seconded by Peter Lomas

3. ANNUAL REPORTS

3.1 CHAIRPERSON

The full report from Sue Birkinshaw has been sent for publication in both club newsletters.

Sue began by thanking the members of MDOC and SELOC involved in the ongoing task of keeping 60 permanent orienteering courses in good order, adding that more help would always be welcome.

The map and course updates necessary following the 2012 Review are almost complete. The original plan to carry out a review annually has proved unrealistic and the committee are now looking at the possibility of a three-year cycle. It became apparent during the review process that people receiving payment for tasks performed for GMOA (reviewers, mappers, project managers) should have self employed status and Grahame has suggested that, to ensure that GMOA complies with HMRC requirements, any future treasurer should preferably have some experience of employment law and corporation tax.

Publicity issues need some attention. The website needs upgrading, the leaflet needs updating to include the new POCs created since 2012 and more distribution points for posters and starter packs need identifying. (Cafes in parks are good for this). One newsletter has been sent out this year and a second will be done this summer.

Other projects - setting up QR codes, Route Gadget and GEO referencing are under consideration and attaching red/white plaques to posts near paths will be done.

Sue finished by giving special thanks to John Britton for the enormous amount of work that he does for GMOA.

3.2 HONORARY TREASURER

Grahame Crawshaw circulated the Financial Report and Balance Sheet as at 31st March 2014 for discussion. A continued reduction in income from maintenance contracts, increased costs of print materials and payments to reviewers have led to an overall deficit for the second consecutive year. 

Questions and discussion from the floor made the following points:

· some payments have been made without proper invoices and with no regard to employment status

· self employed people may not need to register as such but they do need to declare any income for tax purposes

· fixed price contracts include expenses 

· GMOA’s income may be liable to corporation tax.

 Alan Ogden agreed to attend the next committee meeting to discuss the above points. 

3.3 ADOPTION OF THE AUDITED ACCOUNTS

Grahame has received written confirmation from the auditor - Andrew Addis - that the accounts are in order. 

The financial reports were accepted. Proposed by Caroline Barcham. Seconded by John Britton

4. OPERATIONAL REPORTS
4.1 MAINTENANCE

Pete Lomas circulated a written report for 2013, which contained a full list of courses and their postwatchers. 

Most of the postwatchers are willing to undertake simple maintenance work where necessary to keep their courses in good order – securing or replacing posts, repainting numbers and letters etc. – and Pete thanked them for their dedication and continuing work.

A survey of the vegetation during the summer months has been carried out and, where this is an issue, a warning has been put on the reverse of the maps.

Pete also thanked Phil Ellis (who has taken on extra work despite suffering health problems) and Jim Nightingale who has decided to step down from his maintenance role at the age of 90. Pete’s report generated a lot of discussion about a suitable way to mark GMOA’s appreciation of the tremendous contribution that Jim has made over many years. No decision was reached and the committee will discuss this further at the next meeting.

 4.2 MAP PRINTING AND ENQUIRIES

John Britton circulated the spreadsheets, which are also viewable in the GMOA dropbox. He explained that he doesn’t keep formal records of ‘phone calls but e-mail enquiries can be viewed at “GMOA emails.xls”

Printing on waterproof paper is now well established and print numbers are slightly up on last year. Toner costs for the printer are significant and John commented that a new laser printer could be purchased for less than the cost of replacing toners for the present one.

A full analysis of post review actions has not been possible but, by the end of 2014, all map, course and reverse updates will have been done for all the areas where work was thought necessary.

4.3 POC DEVELOPMENT

Sue circulated brief details of developments undertaken during the year: 2 new POCs installed and a new course at Ashtons Field, Farnworth proposed by the Forestry Commission. Several map and/or course updates have been done including a major update at Haigh Hall. The Trail O course at Bowlee has been improved and is now suitable for wheelchairs with the viewing points marked on the map.

4.4 AREA REVIEWS

Progress on this item has been covered in the above reports. In addition Caroline confirmed that all actions identified have been followed up (maps and reverses). Posters and leaflets may need more work. Decisions on future reviews need further discussion. It was noted that park and POC contacts change frequently, leading to difficulties in providing and / or obtaining relevant information.

4.5 PUBLICITY

Publicity issues discussed earlier. See 3.1

5. PROPOSALS DULY NOTIFIED  

None received

6. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

All officers were elected unopposed:

CHAIR: 

Sue Birkinshaw 

Proposed - Grahame Crawshaw. Seconded - Steve Round

VICE CHAIR

John Britton

Proposed - Sue Birkinshaw. Seconded - Andrew Gregory

HON TREASURER
Grahame Crawshaw
Proposed - Kath Etherden. Seconded - Sue Birkinshaw

HON SECRETARY
Irene Crawshaw

Proposed - Steve Round. Seconded - Alan Ogden

7. ELECTION OF TWO COMMITTEE MEMBERS
Caroline Barcham
Proposed - John Britton. Seconded - Peter Lomas

Kath Etherden

Proposed - John Britton. Seconded - Grahame Crawshaw

Elected unopposed.

Pete Lomas was co-opted on to the committee. Proposed by Sue Birkinshaw. Seconded by Caroline Barcham

The chairs of MDOC and SELOC are also invited to attend committee meetings.

8. APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY AUDITOR FOR 2014/15

Andrew Addis is willing to continue as auditor. The meeting was in agreement with this.

9. A.O.B.  

Sue thanked Margaret Gregory for her help in booking the room for the meeting and for providing refreshments.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm

Minutes taken by Irene Crawshaw
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